AYC Ecology North

March 2010

Fish-eating limits tightened 
Mercury, PCBs found by state in test samples from Cuyahoga River 
By Bob Downing 
Beacon Journal staff writer
Ohio has tightened fish consumption advisories along the Cuyahoga River in the Akron area. 

The warning, updated Friday by the Ohio Environmental Protection Agency, calls for a one-meal-per-month advisory from the Ohio Edison Co. dam pool between Akron and Cuyahoga Falls north to state Route 87 in Geauga County. 

That's due to polychlorinated biphenyl (PCB) levels in common carp and mercury levels in black crappie and white suckers 16 inches and longer. 

In addition, the one-meal-per-month advisory also covers the Cuyahoga River from the Ohio Edison Co. dam pool north to Lake Erie because of PCBs in brown bullheads, channel catfish and common carp and mercury in white suckers 16 inches and larger. 

On Lake Erie, there is a one-meal-per-month advisory because of PCBs in Chinook salmon 19 inches and longer, coho salmon, common carp under 27 inches, freshwater drum, smallmouth bass, steelhead trout, white bass, whitefish and white perch and due to mercury in rock bass, brown bullhead and largemouth bass. 

There is also a one-meal-every-two-months warning because of PCBs for channel catfish, common carp 27 inches and longer and lake trout. 

A statewide advisory remains in place for one fish meal per week for all fish not otherwise specified due to mercury. 

That heavy metal poses the greatest risk to women of child-bearing age, pregnant and nursing mothers and children under 15. Fish contaminated with high levels of mercury can cause neurological damage and impaired development in young children. 

The state eased fish advisories for 2010 on Pymatuning Reservoir and four other lakes and tightened advisories on 11 other streams and lakes. 

Ohio analyzed 469 samples from 28 waterways in 2008 for the latest advisories. 

The advisories are developed by the EPA, along with the Department of Health and the Department of Natural Resources. 

Ohio's complete list of advisories is available at http://www.epa.state.oh.us/dsw/fishadvisory/index.aspxor by calling 800-755-4769 or 614-644-2160. The advisories will be provided to anglers with information provided when fishing licenses are purchased, starting on Monday. 
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